英语

STEP INTO & READING

说实理解 Reading comprehension

10篇

六年级+小升初 赠动画学习视频课程+英文字帖

总主编:柳珍妮 本册主编:申颖

练习有效全面,**覆盖小学英语测试重点和常见题型 书写全能训练**,背单词的同时练就一手好字,写好写快 赠送**视频动画单词学习APP**,让学习更轻松



英语

STEPINTO 8 READING



篇

六年级+小升初 赠动画学习视频课程+英文字帖

总主编:柳珍妮 本册主编:申颖

编 委:许 钢 林 森 曾亚敏 谢晓云 屈 郡

尚海蓉 陈丰收 陈紫曦 邹琬琳



图书在版编目(CIP)数据

英语阅读理解 100篇 = step into reading (六年级+小升初) (赠动画学习视频课程+英文字帖) / 柳珍妮主编. —2版. —上海: 华东理工大学出版社, 2016.5

ISBN 978-7-5628-4547-8

I.①小… Ⅱ.①柳… Ⅲ.①英语-阅读教学-小学-升学 参考资料 Ⅳ.①G624.313 中国版本图书馆 CIP 数据核字(2016)第 043803 号

策划编辑/戎 炜

责任编辑/胡凤苇

装帧设计/ 裘幼华

出版发行/华东理工大学出版社有限公司

地 址:上海市梅陇路130号,200237

电 话: 021-64250306

网 址: www.ecustpress.cn

邮 箱: zongbianban@ecustpress.cn

印刷/常熟市新骅印刷有限公司

开 本 / 710mm×1000mm 1/16

印 张 / 10.25

字 数 / 186千字

版 次/2013年11月第1版 2016年5月第2版

印 次/2016年5月第1次

定 价 / 26.00元



写给孩子和家长的话

阅读是打开世界的一扇窗户。英语阅读是充满乐趣的学习活动。

英语阅读习惯的培养要从娃娃抓起。只有在儿童时期打下良好的阅读基础,才能养成受益终身的阅读习惯。遗憾的是,英语阅读理解却成了困扰很多小学生和家长的难题。

因此,编写一套既能满足小学生英语课外阅读需求,又能提高他们阅读理解能力的辅导书就显得非常必要。本丛书共5册,每册设50个单元共100篇独立的小短文,主要有以下几个特点。

一、趣味性强

兴趣是最好的老师。本丛书集中选取了动物故事、童话故事、儿歌童谣、语言故事等富有趣味性的内容,符合小学生的认知规律,能让小学生在阅读中体验无穷的乐趣。

二、题型丰富

本套书覆盖小学英语测试重点和常见题型。其中本书包含阅读理解题(判断对错、选择答案、回答问题)和完形填空题(选择答案、首字母填空、用所给单词的正确形式填空),助力学生阅读和完形能力的同步提高。

三、扩充词汇

词汇是阅读的基础。本丛书每篇短文附有"能量补充站"栏目,给出生词及解释。通过阅读,小学生的词汇量在不知不觉中得到了扩大,其学习效果明显优于机械的单词记忆。

四、书写训练

"字如其人",从字的书写,可以看出一个学生的学习习惯,字的书写也会影响学生的考试成绩,本书结合各篇章重点词汇,附赠英文书写字帖,让学生边写边记,背单词的同时练就一手好字,写好写快。

五、巩固语法

语法是学习的难点。目前小学英语课堂教学有淡化语法教学的倾向,这增加了语法学习的困难。通过阅读原汁原味的短文,小学生可在 潜移默化中学习和巩固语法知识。

六、提升能力

本丛书的定位是课外阅读理解,即选材与课本存在差异,难度略高于课堂要求,着眼于提升小学生的英语综合运用能力,同时结合新标准测试重点和常见题型设置了各种练习题,有助于增强小学生的英语应试能力,可谓一举两得。

七、信息量大

未知世界总是充满吸引力。本丛书注重新颖性、知识性,选取了经典地道的文化风俗、地理风情、人物故事、科普知识等内容,能让小学生在阅读中获取大量信息,拓展知识面。

需要指出的是,本丛书大多数文章选自外文原版材料,且题材丰富,可能部分小读者会觉得个别短文生词数量稍多。小读者大可不必望而却步,首先,"能量补充站"已列出大多较难的词,不影响阅读;其次,对照参考译文,理解原文毫无困难。在真实的语境下进行浸润式阅读,读者能在不知不觉中提高自身的语言能力。



Term 1 上学期

Unit	1	Passage 1 Passage 2	Uncle Tom 汤姆叔叔 / 003 Bald Eagles 禿鹰 / 004
Unit	2	Passage 3 Passage 4	My Favorite Day 我最喜欢的日子 / 005 Green 绿色 / 006
Unit	3	Passage 5 Passage 6	The Pianist and the Old Woman 钢琴家与老太太 / 007 You Don't Know How to Eat It 你不知道怎么吃 / 008
Unit	4	Passage 7 Passage 8	Which Skirt to Wear? 穿哪条裙子呢? / 009 Let's Go Downtown 进城 / 010
Unit	5	Passage 9 Passage 10	The Sun and the Moon 太阳和月亮 / 011 A Special Christmas Present 一份特别的圣诞礼物 / 012
Unit	6	Passage 11 Passage 12	A Silly Man 一个愚蠢的人 / 013 Road Safety 道路安全 / 014
Unit	7	Passage 13 Passage 14	Prepare for a Birthday Party 准备生日聚会 / 016 Buying Glasses 买眼镜 / 017
Unit	8	Passage 15 Passage 16	Father's Hobby 爸爸的爱好 / 018 A Special Friend 一个特殊的朋友 / 019
Unit	9	Passage 17 Passage 18	A Clever Monkey 聪明的小猴子 / 020 A Test for an Ass 物以类聚 / 021
Unit	10	Passage 19 Passage 20	The Sea 大海 / 022 How Many People? 多少人? / 023
Unit	11	Passage 21 Passage 22	Football and Soccer 美式足球与英式足球 / 025 A Letter 一封信 / 026
Unit	12	Passage 23 Passage 24	An Unusual Bridge 一座不同寻常的桥 / 027 A Funny Man 一个有趣的人 / 028

Contents

	Unit	13	Passage 25 Passage 26	It's Cooler Behind You 跟在你后面凉快 / 029 Dog Face 狗脸 / 030
	Unit	14	Passage 27 Passage 28	Tennis 网球 / 032 Echo 回声 / 033
	Unit	15	Passage 29 Passage 30	Air 空气 / 034 Saying Goodbye 送别 / 035
	Unit	16	Passage 31 Passage 32	Autumn 秋天 / 036 What Is the Sky? 天空是什么? / 037
	Unit	17	Passage 33 Passage 34	Homework 家庭作业 / 038 Eggs 鸡蛋 / 040
	Unit	18	Passage 35 Passage 36	Swimming 游泳 / 041 A Naughty Boy 淘气的男孩 / 042
	Unit	19	Passage 37 Passage 38	The Broom Seller and the Barber 卖扫帚的人和理发师 / 043 Tree Frog 树蛙 / 044
	Unit	20	Passage 39 Passage 40	On Diet 节食 / 046 Classified Ads 分类广告 / 047
	Unit	21	Passage 41 Passage 42	Fire Fighters in Chicago 芝加哥的消防员 / 049 Blue Whale 蓝鲸 / 050
	Unit	22	Passage 43 Passage 44	Christmas Gifts 圣诞礼物 / 051 Chase the Cat Out 赶猫 / 052
~~~	Unit	23	Passage 45 Passage 46	What Happened? 怎么回事? / 054 Sign Language 手势语 / 055
	Unit	24	Passage 47 Passage 48	Computers 电脑 / 056 Be a Good Brother 做个好哥哥 / 057
	Unit	25	Passage 49 Passage 50	Preparing for an Outing 准备去郊游 / 058 Penguins 企鹅 / 059
	~~~~~~~	~~~~	~~~~~~	······································



Term 2 下学期

Unit	Passage 51 Passage 52	
Unit	Passage 53 Passage 54	
Unit	Passage 55 Passage 56	
Unit	Passage 57 Passage 58	
Unit	Passage 59 Passage 60	
Unit	Passage 61 Passage 62	◆ 34. 35. 35. 35. 35. 35. 35. 35. 35. 35. 35
Unit	Passage 63 Passage 64	
Unit	Passage 65 Passage 66	_
Unit	Passage 67 Passage 68	
Unit	Passage 69 Passage 70	
Unit	Passage 71 Passage 72	
Unit	Passage 73 Passage 74	
~~~~~	~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~	~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

## Contents

Unit	38	Passage 75 Passage 76	An Interesting Newspaper 有趣的报纸 / 091 A Magic Bell 神奇的铃 /092
Unit	39	Passage 77 Passage 78	It Depends 看情况 / 093 Sleepless Phillip 失眠的菲利普 / 094
Unit	40	Passage 79 Passage 80	Look the Same 看起来一样 / 096 A Strange Robber 奇怪的劫匪 / 097
 Unit	41	Passage 81 Passage 82	Three Foxes 三只狐狸 / 098 Give or Take 给还是拿 / 099
Unit	42	Passage 83 Passage 84	Hair and Beard 头发和胡须 / 100 Half Mad Jim 半疯的吉姆 / 101
Unit	43	Passage 85 Passage 86	Meeting a Bear 与熊的亲密接触 / 103 The Lion and the Mouse 狮子和老鼠 / 104
Unit	44	Passage 87 Passage 88	Dad Won't Like It 爸爸会不高兴的 / 105 What Is Time? 时间是什么? / 106
Unit	45	Passage 89 Passage 90	The King and His Stories 爱写故事的国王 / 107 I Want to Get Out 我要出去 / 108
Unit	46	Passage 91 Passage 92	Betty's Glasses 贝蒂的眼镜 / 109 Dinner Customs in America 美国的赴宴习俗 / 110
Unit	47	Passage 93 Passage 94	The Cage Bird and the Bat 囚鸟与蝙蝠 / 112 The New World Cinema 新世界影院 / 113
Unit	48	Passage 95 Passage 96	Noise 噪声 / 114 The Great Lion Hunter 了不起的猎手 / 115
Unit	49	Passage 97 Passage 98	Kites 风筝 / 116 What Did I Leave Behind? 我掉了什么? / 117
Unit	50	Passage 99 Passage 100	Weather Prediction 天气预报 / 119 A Practical Joke 一个恶作剧 / 120

# Term 1 上学期

#### Unit 1

#### Passage 1



#### **Uncle Tom**

Uncle Tom works in a bookstore in the center of the city. The bookstore is about two **kilometers** away from his home. It is not far. So Uncle Tom **seldom** goes to work by bus. He usually goes there by bike, sometimes **on foot**. It takes him twenty minutes to get there by bike and forty minutes on foot. Today his bike was stolen and he had to walk there. He left home at ten minutes to eight and it was twenty minutes earlier than usual. He **started** to work at half past eight in the morning and **finished** at a quarter to five in the afternoon.

#### 闯关我最棒

根据短文内容判断正(T)误(F)。

- ( ) 1. Uncle Tom works in a hospital.
- ( ) 2. Today Uncle Tom went to work on foot.
- ( ) 3. He usually gets back home from work at 4:45 in the afternoon.

#### 译文后花园

#### 汤姆叔叔

汤姆叔叔在市中心的一家书店上班。书店离他家大概是两公里的距离,不远。所以汤姆叔叔很少坐公共汽车上班。他经常骑自行车上班,有时候步行。骑车需要20分钟,步行40分钟。今天他的自行车被人偷了,他只好步行。他7:50出门,比平时提前了20分钟去上班。他早上8:30开始上班,下午4:45下班。

#### Passage 2



#### **Bald Eagles**

	The b	ald e	agle	e is a l	arg	ge,	pow	erfu	l bird	with	kee	en ey	esight.	The
adult	bird	has	a b	rown	1.	b		_ , ł	orown	wing	gs, v	white	head,	and
large,	hook	ed ye	llov	w bill.	Yo	un	iger l	bird	s are a	all bro	wn.	i.		

Bald eagles almost always 2.  $\underline{1}$  near rivers and large lakes, as they catch most of their food in the water. They eat 3.  $\underline{f}$ . They also hunt small **mammals**, snakes, and other birds. Sometimes, however, bald eagles 4.  $\underline{w}$  eat dead animals. They will even steal food from other birds. Some people don't like them for this 5.  $\underline{r}$  . However, the bald eagle **remains** America's symbol.

3 3	L TI		4
马 -	关我	. 最	圶

根据文章内容及首字母提示,将单词完整地填在下面横线上。	

1.	2.	3.	4.	5.
50.000	(I-0025)	900,000	· · ·	10/ 11

#### 译文后花园

#### 秃 鹰

秃鹰体形较大,强健有力,视力敏锐。成年乌有着棕色的身体,棕色的翅膀,白色的脑袋,大而弯曲的黄色嘴巴。幼鸟是全棕色的。

秃鹰总是生活在河边或大湖边上。因为它们大部分食物来自水里。它们吃鱼,也会捕食小的哺乳动物、蛇和其他鸟类。然而有时候,秃鹰还会吃动物的死尸。它们甚至还从其他鸟类那儿偷取食物。一些人不喜欢它们就是因为这个原因。虽然如此,秃鹰仍然是美国的象征。

#### Unit 2

#### Passage 3



#### **My Favorite Day**

My **favorite** day is September 16th. It's my birthday. On that day I was very happy. I had eggs and noodles for breakfast. Then my friends came to my home and we had a party. We sang and danced. Someone played the **piano** and someone played the **guitar**. Lunch was nice with all kinds of delicious food. After lunch, my parents took me to see a movie. My favorite movies are **comedies** and **action movies**. After supper, my parents, my sister and I watched TV. Then I went to bed at ten thirty without doing my homework. I was very tired but happy on my birthday.

#### 闯关我最棒

根据短文内容回答问题。

- 1. When is my birthday?
- 2. What are my favorite movies?
- 3. Did I do my homework on my birthday?

#### 译文后花园

#### 我最喜欢的日子

我最喜欢的日子是9月16日,我的生日。那天我很高兴。早餐我吃了鸡蛋和面条。然后我的朋友们来我家,我们举行了派对。我们唱歌跳舞。有人弹钢琴,有人弹吉他。午饭很丰盛,有各种可口的食物。吃完饭爸爸妈妈带我去看电影。我最喜欢看喜剧片和动作片。晚饭后,爸爸、妈妈、姐姐和我看电视。我10;30上床睡觉。我没有写作业。生日那天我很累但是很高兴。

#### Passage 4



#### Green

Green is a beautiful color! In nature, the grass is green and the leaves on trees are usually green. Most of the plants are green too! Frogs are green and many **grasshoppers** are green too. Turtles are different shades of green.

Did you know that you can make green paint by mixing blue and yellow? Because you can make green by mixing two **primary** colors, it is called a **secondary** color. Green is also used to describe the **movement** to make products that do not harm the earth. Green products are often those made from recycled **materials** or those that are safe to **throw out** in the trash.

#### 闯关我最棒

根据短文内容选择正确答案。

- 1. What is a green product?
  - A. One that is fun.
  - B. One that is made from grass.
  - C. One that is mixed together.
  - D. One that is safe for the earth.
- 2. According to the reading, which is green?

A. A mushroom. B. A bat. C. A primary color. D. A frog.

3. Green is .

A. a secondary color

C. a kind of plant

D. a type of kite

#### 译文后花园

#### 绿色

绿色是一种漂亮的颜色!在自然界,草是绿色的;树叶常常是绿色的,

大部分植物也是绿色的。青蛙是绿色的,很多蚱蜢也是绿色的。乌龟也是绿色的,且色彩深浅不一。

你知道可以混合蓝色和黄色得到绿色颜料吗?因为你可以通过混合两种原色得到绿色,所以绿色被称为合成色。生产对地球无害产品的运动也被称为绿色运动。绿色产品常常是用回收材料做成或者是安全无污染的产品。

#### Unit 3

#### Passage 5



#### The Pianist and the Old Woman

Mike was a very **famous pianist**. He began to learn piano at the age of four. When he was eight, he could play it quite well. A rich man asked him to play at a party in his house. At the party, he played a famous piece by Beethoven. He did a good job. The famous piece has several long rests in it. In each of these rests he took his hands away from the piano and waited. To him, this was very exciting, but the mother of the rich man didn't think so. Finally, during one of these rests she came over to him. She **touched** him on the head, smiled and said, "My boy, why don't you play us what you know well?"

#### 闯关我最棒

根据短文内容判断正(T)误(F)。

- ( ) 1. When Mike was eight, he could play the piano very well.
- ( ) 2. Mike forgot the rests in the famous piece by Beethoven.
- ( ) 3. The mother of the rich man didn't know much about music.

#### 译文后花园

#### 钢琴家与老太太

迈克是一位著名的钢琴家。他四岁开始学钢琴。八岁的时候,他已经 弹得很好了。一个有钱人请他去家里的宴会上弹钢琴。在宴会上他弹奏了

贝多芬的一首名曲。他弹得很好。这首名曲中间有几次长时间的停顿。每 次停顿的时候,他就把手从钢琴上移开,等待着。在他看来这是让人激动的 时刻,但是有钱人的母亲不这样认为。最后,在一次停顿的时候,她走到了 他旁边。她摸着他的头,笑着说:"孩子,你为什么不弹你练熟了的东西呢?"

#### Passage 6



#### You Don't Know How to Eat It

Harry went to a **butcher**'s shop to buy a piece of meat. As he did not know how to cook meat, he asked the butcher to tell him the way of cooking it. The butcher told him how to cook it. But Harry couldn't remember it. So he asked the butcher to write it down on a note. Harry went home happily with the meat in his hand and the note in his **pocket**. A dog followed him on the way. It jumped at him, took the meat away from him and ran off. Harry stood there not knowing what to do. Then he laughed and said, "Never mind. You don't know how to eat it. The note is still in my pocket."

#### 闯关我最棒

根据短文内容选择正确答案。

C. the way of cutting meat

- 1. The butcher wrote _____ down for Harry.
  - A. the way of choosing good meat B. the way of cooking meat
    - D. the way of washing meat
- 2. A dog took _____ away from Harry.
  - A. the meat B. the note
- C. his wallet
- D. his phone

- 3. Harry was a _____ man.
  - B. foolish A. clever
- C. kind
- D. bad

#### 译文后花园

#### 你不知道怎么吃

哈里去肉店买肉。由于他不知道怎么做肉,就问屠夫烹饪方法。屠夫

小学英语阅读理解100篇